
 

 

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB1214 
  

!Residential Retail Electricity – Green Power 
Marketing Claims” 

Education, Energy and the Environment Hearing 

March 30, 2023 
 

My name is Joel Rosenberg, and I am writing on behalf of myself to urge a 
favorable report on HB1214. 
 
I live in Takoma Park, Maryland, and moved here last summer. I was 
excited to learn about Maryland’s retail choice, since as a renter I aim to do 
everything I can to reduce my climate emissions, and switching to 100% 
renewable energy is an easy thing to do. 
 
But when I started researching my options, I found a 2022 article calling out 
CleanChoice Energy for sneaky energy rate increases. As I dug further, I 
found the Energy Supplier Help Desk that documents additional 
shenanigans from Maryland retail choice. 
 
And then I started getting the mailings. Below are two that I got that 
basically look like they’re from PEPCO, the second one with “RESPONSE 
REQUESTED” in red. 
 



 

 

 
 
I’m pretty savvy, and even I was confused — are these from PEPCO? If 
they’re asking me for a response, surely I’ll have some choice inside? 
 
No, the enclosed forms (photos enclosed in appendix), imply that I’ll get 
“100% clean, pollution-free energy” just by returning this form, which 
they’ve asked me to return. But there is no way to refuse their offer on the 
form — other than not returning it as they’ve requested. 
 
Further, the fine print on the back says: 
 
“Supplier rates are not regulated. You will receive a variable supply rate 
with an introductory price for the first three (3) monthly billing cycles. 
CleanChoice Energy’s current introductory price is 13.40₵/kWh. After the 
third month, your price may vary with no advance notice…” 
 



 

 

Not only is the introductory rate higher than the standard PEPCO rate 
(8.97₵/kWh on my latest bill), but there is nothing preventing it from 
shooting up after the first three months! 
 
This mailer, and everything associated with it, is predatory. They should not 
be allowed to send mailers that seem to be from PEPCO. They should 
have their pricing REGULATED, just like PEPCO. And I am very tuned in to 
this kind of stuff. Apparently, these companies are going door-to-door in 
low-income communities to prey on them for more customers, according to 
this UC Berkeley report that came out recently. 
 
Please vote favorably on HB1214. Consumers deserve to learn what 
they’re buying. This is a commonsense bill to put guardrails around 
the marketing claims and energy products they sell to climate 
conscious families.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joel Rosenberg  



 

 

Appendix



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
“Supplier rates are not regulated. You will receive a variable supply rate 
with an introductory price for the first three (3) monthly billing cycles. 
CleanChoice Energy’s current introductory price is 13.40₵/kWh. After the 
third month, your price may vary with no advance notice…” 



 

 

 


